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Abstract 
The aim of this thesis was to test the feasibility of a dietary fiber intervention prior to 
conducting a large randomized controlled trial in patients with pelvic organ cancer. 
Secondly, to investigate the effect of a diet high in phytoestrogens on tumor 
proliferation and if the effect differs between men with different genotypes of estrogen 
receptor beta (ERβ) in a large randomized controlled trial in patients with prostate 
cancer. Lastly, to develop and evaluate a new digital dietary assessment method for 
measuring dietary fiber intake. 
 
Methods/Results: A dietary fiber intervention, using a fiber supplement and a 
moderate fiber intake from the regular diet, was tested in a feasibility study in patients 
with gynecological cancer (n = 57, Paper I). A study-specific food frequency 
questionnaire and a digital application were used, and blood and fecal samples were 
collected. The effects of a phytoestrogen intervention, using soybeans and flaxseeds, 
were tested in a randomized trial with patients with prostate cancer (n = 140, Papers 
II–IV). Tumor proliferation was measured as a Ki-67 index in tumor specimens. A 
randomized crossover trial was used to validate the digital application against a 3-day 
dietary record to measure dietary fiber intake in a randomly selected female 
population (n = 26, Paper V). In the Feasibility study, expected burden of the study or 
acute side effects of radiotherapy were the most common reasons for declining 
participation or dropping out (Paper I). The participation rate was highest for blood 
sampling and lowest for fecal sampling. The phytoestrogen intervention decreased the 
risk of a higher Ki-67 index, and the effect was most pronounced among men with a 
specific genotype of ERβ (Paper III). In the Dietary validation study, a ~2 g difference 
in measured fiber intake was found between the dietary record and the digital 
application (Paper V).   
 
Conclusions: Dietary interventions with dietary fiber supplements and phytoestrogen-
rich foods are feasible in patients with pelvic-organ cancer and digital tools can be 
used for the assessment of dietary fiber intake. The design of interventions needs to be 
carefully adapted to the targeted group to be feasible. The effects of the plant-food 
components need further investigation.  
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